Cardinia Primary Newsletter



Newsletter No. 34

Thursday 2nd November 2023

2405 Ballarto Road, Cardinia

Telephone: 03 5998 8323

Fax:03 5998 8474

Email: cardinia.ps@education.vic.gov.au

Website: www.cardiniaps.vic.edu.au

Principal: Mrs. Susan Wepster

https://www.facebook.com/cardiniaps

	DATES TO REMEMBER MARK THIS ON YOUR
TERM 4	CALENDAR
November	
Friday 3rd	Colour Fun Run
Tuesday 7th	Melbourne Cup Public Holiday
Saturday 11th	Remembrance Day
Monday 13th	Camp meeting - 3:45pm in meeting room (next to the Library)
Tuesday 14th	Transition Session 3 for 2024 Foundation students - 1:30pm - 3:30pm
Friday 24th	Peter Combe Performance, whole school incursion
Wednesday 29th -	
Friday 1st Dec	Oasis School Camp
December	
6th - 8th	Life Education Incursion

CAMP MEETING

We will be having a camp meeting in the 3/4A classroom on Monday 13th November at 3.45pm. It is an opportunity to see how we would like medicines packaged and a chance to ask any last minute questions you may have about camp. In the meantime, if you have any other questions don't hesitate to ask Mr Briginshaw or Mrs Esler.



PRINCIPAL'S REPORT

2nd November 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

We are all very excited for our Colour Run tomorrow. We have raised quite a lot of money, but there is still time for more if you have friends or families who might like to make a donation to our school. The children are very excited about the prizes they will be receiving! And quite a few are excited about seeing the Principal "slimed"!!

Tomorrow there will be an option for children to run without being covered in colour for those who are not keen on the idea. For children who love colour, the paint shows up extremely well on black and white.

We have decided to change our before and after school care providers. From next year we will be moving to DS Sports, the company who currently support our Sports in Schools program. DS Sports will offer sporting activities as well as non-sporting activities for our students in after school care, and will offer sport clinics after school for all children.

The classification for our school's fire danger rating has been changed. We are now required to close the school on days when the Bureau of Meteorology (BOM) declares a "catastrophic" fire risk day for our local government area. This will usually occur the day before. With the weather predictions for this summer being very high risk for fire, it is likely that this will happen this year or early next year.

When there is a "catastrophic" fire warning you will receive an email and a text message from the school advising you that the school will be closed the following day. There will be signs on the gates at school advising that the school is closed. Before and after school care will not be operating. There will not be anyone on site.

Please call the office if you have questions about out of school hours care or our revised fire rating,

Kind regards,

Susan



COLOUR FUN RUN



3rd November





This year's Colour Fun Run will be held on 3rd of November! Before the final Colour Run day we will have had 4 weeks of different competitions where students can win exciting prizes. Just 1 Day to go!

Ongoing competitions: promotional team to give updates on.

- -Every \$5,000 raised a teacher is slimed
- -First 4 students with most money raised overall gets to wear the Chase's Champ cape and races first
- -Every student who raises \$100 goes into the draw to win a free Meal Deal lunch
- Congratulations to Logan T who won the draw for a free Meal Deal lunch this week
- Week 1- Profile Competition Congratulations to Foundation A
- **Week 2-** Class that raises the most money for the week- Congratulations to Foundation A who get to create a part of the course
- **Week 3-** The students that have raised the most that week win a Uno junior move cards x2 **Congratulations to Jaxon D and Charlie G**House competition: the house who has raised the most for this week will earn 1000 House points for their House **Congratulations to CONROY House**

Week 4- Highest Fundraising class

Congratulations to Foundation A who have raised \$1558 so far. A fantastic effort, well done.



ZOOPER DOOPER

ZOOPER DOOPERs are back!

Tuesday's in Term 4 \$1 each, pay on QKR or send cash each week



Koo Wee Rup RSL Poppy Appeal

We have poppies, pins, bag tags and wrist bands at the office.





A HUGE thank you to School Council for organising to bring Peter Combe to our school. Peter will be visiting our school on Friday 24th November. All our children will attend the concert, which is being funded by School Council. We will be listening to some of Peter's songs in classrooms and in Performing Arts before the concert so our children can join in the fun.

Peter Combe's School Concert

Peter will perform songs chosen from his 11 albums including selections from -

PLANET EARTH 3rd FROM THE SUN (new album) QUIRKY
BERSERKY THE TURKEY FROM TURKEY KIDDYWINKS WASH YOUR FACE
IN ORANGE JUICE NEWSPAPER MAMA SPAGHETTI
BOLOGNAISE TOFFEE APPLE CHOPSTICKS LITTLE GROOVER LIVE IT UP

Much audience involvement with singing, actions, clapping and moving to many of the songs.

"As an experienced ex-teacher my main aim is to stimulate and extend children's natural love of singing. Having done this now for a long time, one of my greatest joys is when a parent tells me that their child now plays the violin, sings in a choir, plays in a band, has joined a drama group etc partly because they came to one of my concerts. There is no greater reward than that."

CARDI AWARDS



CARDI AWARDS





Congratulations on reaching **20** Cardi Awards!

Grades 3/4: Javen and Archer Grades 5/6: Rylee and Archie





Congratulations on reaching 40 Cardi Awards!

Foundation: Oliver

Grades 1/2: Maycie

Grades 3/4: Errol, Scarlett and Skye Grades 5/6: Kayla, Abby, Lilah and Isla















Grades 1/2: Natasha



From the Office



XUNO is your parent portal to view news and events, book parent teacher interviews, check your child's live attendance, mark absences, view reports, and more. Please contact the office if you have any problems or questions about setting up, and signing in to your account.



Qkr! Is the app that the school is using to accept any payments, such as: Parent Contributions, excursions, Meal Deals and second hand uniform (and more!) We are also trying to reduce the amount of paper used so most permission forms will be available on the app. Of course, if you require a hard copy, one can be collected from the office. Please see the office staff if you need more information about using Qkr!

Breakfast Club

Breakfast club runs each Friday between 8:30-8:45am in the Science Room. This program is government funded and open to all students.

Food available may be Weetbix, muesli, toast with Vegemite or honey, baked beans, spaghetti and fruit cups. Please let us know when dropping off your child if there are any allergies we need to be aware of.

Children are welcome to come to the Science Room from 8:30am. Please do not drop your child off any earlier than this. We welcome any parents who would like to come once a month (or less if we get enough help) to serve and tidy up.



Before and After School Care

At Cardinia Primary School, Before & After School Care is offered by Windermere.

Monday to Friday: Before School Care from 6:30am - 8:45am

After School Care from 3:30pm - 6:30pm

Website: https://www.windermere.org.au/childcare/cardinia-ps-oshc-family-resources

Email: enrolmentOSHC@windermere.org.au

Phone: 0499 190 055 - Luke



2023 Term Dates

Term 1: Monday 30th January (Students) - Thursday 6th April

Term 2: Monday 24th April - Friday 23rd June

Term 3: Monday 10th July - Friday 15th September

Term 4: Monday 2nd October - Wednesday 20th December



Are you worried about the extra costs to your family over Christmas and the new year?

There are local support services that can help you.

Join us at Crocs Playcentre Pakenham and have a chat with local financial wellbeing services that can provide you with practical support.

Kids get free entry to the centre – and there will even be free party food available!

No registration required.



For more support services in Cardinia Shire, scan the QR code or visit www.cardiniasupport.com.au

Contact Council's Community Support Facilitators on 1300 787 624 or communitysupportadmin@cardinia.vic.gov.au.











Scan me!

Find out more about foster care and how you can make a difference.

Could you be a Foster Carer?

We want to work with you to make a positive and lasting difference to the lives of children in your community.

As a Key Assets foster carer we'll provide you with 24/7 support, a dedicated social worker and on-going training. If you're looking to provide love, safety and care for a child we'd love to hear from you.

